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Steamfitters EiMetal Trades
IMPORTANT LETTER TO MEMBERS FROM FUND ADMINISTRATOR

REGARDING THE NEW FEDERAL PENSIONPLAN LEGISLATION

Late this past summer, Congress passed the most radical reform to pension regulation since the
1974 enactment of ERISA.The Pension Protection Act of 2006 has been hailed by the AFL-CIO
as a sweeping success for pension reform. Yet, I feel, for a well constructed, multi-employer,
building trades pension plan, it will not be the resounding assurance and safety net that it is
advertised to be.

Recently, Steamfitters have received a newly mandated notice regarding the funding status of
their pension plan. The Metal Trades members will receive theirs in the spring of 2007. This
notice is not written in the way that I have tried to communicate important information to you
in past years, but was written in government mandated "legalese". The proscribed language
could not be modified, added to or clarified in any way. I could not even add a cover letter to
explain what this notice was meant to accomplish.

I want everyone to understand that I am very concerned with the funding ratio presented in
the notice. However, I do need everyone to understand that this number is a picture at a
given point in time reflecting the effects of the rate of return of the Plan's investments, the
man-hours being worked in the industry and the benefit design.

While the intent of this notice was to provide information on the financial stability of the Pen-
sion Plan, I feel that the mandated language does not tell the complete story. The Trustees of
the Steamfitters' Industry Pension Plan are continually working to improve the benefits that
are provided under the plan while carefully monitoring the plan's fiscal status. Together, we
will continue to do that.

My remarks at the Union Quarterly meeting will speak directly to this legislation and how this
plan will go forward dealing with the new and extremely confusing governmental require-
ments. As always, if you have any questions before the quarterly meeting with this notice or
any of your other benefit plans, please call me at the Fund Office.

Thank You,

:JWvin J. ~wcofl
Kevin J. Driscoll
Executive Administrator

Metal Trades
WELFARE FUND INCREASESSUPPLEMENTALBENEFITSPROGRAM

The per diem benefit from the Welfare Fund for those members receiving Disability or Work-
ers Compensation benefits will increase to $30 for those portions of benefit periods that ex-
tend or commence after January 1, 2007. Allother rules and regulations remain in place.




